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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE
2817 CANAL STREET
RTA BOARD ROOM, SECOND FLOOR
NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

THURSDAY, JULY 13, 2017 AT 9:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharon Wegner, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere, Commissioner Earline Roth and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to approve the Operations and Administration Committee Meeting Minutes of June 15, 2017.  Verbal Motion 17-100 was approved unanimously.
COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT:
Audience question/responses from June 2017 meeting:
Chairwoman Wegner reported that at the June Board meeting, Mr. James Gilbeau asked about RTA bus stops on Convention Center Boulevard. Currently, RTA does not operate bus service on Convention Center Boulevard. The #10 Tchoupitoulas Bus operates on S. Peters Street Inbound toward downtown and operates on Magazine Street Outbound away from downtown.  The #11 Magazine, #100 Algiers Owl, #114 General DeGaulle all use Magazine Outbound from downtown. These service patterns were approved in March of 2012 to reduce delays vehicles were experiencing on Convention Center Boulevard and provide more reliable service.

Update on Mulit-Format Readers and GoMobile 2.0:

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the Multi-Format Reader installation project is currently underway. The devices will scan Go Mobile 2.0 mobile tickets to speed boarding. The devices will also give the agency the capacity to integrate additional fare collection technologies in the future as resources and market demands.  This project is scheduled for completion 3rd Quarter 2017.

Update on Cemeteries Transit Center Project:

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the Cemeteries Transit Center Project is expected to commence construction on July 31, 2017. The Cemeteries Transit Center project is a coordinated effort between the Federal Transit Administration (FTA), and the Regional Transit Authority (RTA) to replace the existing streetcar line stop at Canal Street and City Park Avenue. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the RTA will build a combined streetcar and bus transfer terminal on Canal Boulevard north of City Park Avenue.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that this will allow RTA to provide safer and more effective transfer points. These transfers include Canal Streetcar line to the following bus routes: Louisiana Ave, Lakeview, Hayne, Jackson/Esplanade, and Jefferson Transit bus lines; this upgrade will improve traffic and pedestrian signals between Canal Street and Canal Boulevard to create a safer environment for pedestrians and motorists.


Chairwoman Wegner reported that extensive ongoing community outreach efforts have been engaged since 2014 by RTA’s Public Information Office and the project communications teams:
· Extensive meetings have taken place with key stakeholders including, elected officials, Delgado, JET, Lakeview Neighborhood Association, neighboring churches and schools, cemeteries, businesses facing the project and other groups in a series of small group and private meetings.

· Final pre-construction Public Outreach Meeting was held at 6:00pm on July 11th, 2017 at Delgado Community College (City Park Campus).
· Ongoing one-on-one meetings with impacted citizens and business groups will continue throughout project duration.
· Monthly briefings with stakeholders during construction phase will continue throughout project duration

· The RTA’s communications team will be providing information to passengers on July 17, 2017 at Canal St. Streetcar terminal at City Park Avenue during morning peak travel times and again on July 27 during afternoon peak travel times. 

· Press releases, PSA’s, rider alerts are scheduled for dissemination weeks prior to construction start date. 

· Media appearances are underway to notify citizens about the project for the weeks prior to project start date.

· Project information is on the RTA’s website as well as posted on RTA’s Social Media outlets including Twitter, Instagram, and Facebook.

· Effective July 31, 2017, a project hotline will be activated to receive and respond to questions and concerns. The hotline number is 504-620-0036.

· In advance of the project start date, detour and traffic impact signage will be placed in the targeted impact areas.

· In advance of project start date, “Open for Business” signage will be placed to support neighboring businesses.

Ongoing Community Engagement:

Commissioner Wegner reported that the RTA continues its’ efforts to speak directly with riders and the community at large by proactively conducting outreach and by building partnerships and coalitions.  These include partnerships with churches, businesses, schools, housing agencies, and other organizations receiving RTA presentations in the community and providing feedback on how our service is meeting their needs. The RTA Board is committed to continuing this dialogue and working together with the community to provide a world class transit system to the citizens of New Orleans and beyond. 
RTA EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

Greg Cook reported that he was officially on the Regional Planning Commissioner Policy Committee which gives him an opportunity to meet other elected officials.

Greg Cook reported that on August 3, 2017 he was invited to meet with Jefferson Parish President Mike Yenni and his executive staff to discuss the relationship between the RTA and JET.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

Justin Augustine reported that the federal grant for buses was now available and staff would apply for grant money to purchase additional buses.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that the initial 8 buses were under the Ferry Grant and those buses would be for fixed route; future orders would be a mixed fleet of buses.


Justin Augustine reported that the RTA was going before the City Council Transportation Committee and staff would report on the Canal Terminal Project, Strategic Mobility Plan, Ferry Operations and the Late Night Service Plan.   
Justin Augustine reported that the new CEO for North American Transdev was Yann Leriche and the new Global Chairman of Transdev was Thierry Mallet.
In response to Chairwoman Wegner, Brendan Matthews reported that staff asked for approval of the grant for the buses at the last Board Meeting and before the RTA could implement additional service, more buses would be needed.
Mr. Yann Leriche and Mr. Thierry Mallet addressed the Committee regarding Transdev and indicated that they were excited to be in partnership with New Orleans and the RTA.  Per Justin’s request, each board member on the Operations and Administration Committee told them something about themselves.

Kevin Lawson reported that there were 30 States in the United Sates that have Fixed Rail Guideways and those states are mandated by the Federal Government to have a State Safety Oversight (SSO) Person to oversee all federal regulations.

Kevin Lawson reported that the RTA had no findings with the State Quarterly Review and he said the Federal Government would do an audit in August. 
OPERATIONS REPORT
Brendan Matthews reported the following:
· Bus – 
11 Traffic Accidents/4 requiring retraining

1.01 Preventable accidents per 100,000 miles

· Streetcar – 19 Traffic Accidents/6 requiring retraining

5.60 Preventable accidents per 100,000 miles

· LIFT
3 Traffic Accidents/1 requiring retraining
0.89 Preventable accidents per 100,000 miles

Brendan Matthews reported that staff was meeting with the Department of Public Works to go over some of the ideas that staff had to increase motorists awareness along the streetcar routes in the neutral ground. 

Brendan Matthews stated that motorists were making left turns into the neutral ground that were causing the majority of the accidents.

Brendan Matthews stated that it is not the norm to look behind you when making a left turn.

Brendan Matthews stated that a new campaign was being developed to make motorists aware of the streetcars.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Brendan Matthews stated that staff was working with the City of New Orleans for license plate recognition to identify offenders.

Justin Augustine stated that staff submitted a grant application to the TSA for Safety Related Initiates and, if successful, the RTA could be awarded $3.7 Million to utilize and expand the RTA’s Safety Portfolio.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA met with the City of New Orleans staff and they asked if they could attach their cameras to the RTA’s streetcar poles; in return RTA staff asked if RTA could be tied into the City of New Orleans camera system for software recognition.

Justin Augustine reported that in Runner Magazine, the St. Charles Streetcar tracks were noted as the best place to run in the City of New Orleans.

Justin Augustine stated that staff was trying to get the message out to the public that the streetcars cannot stop on a dime and people need to be careful when approaching the streetcars.

Commissioner Gardere stated that the benefit that the RTA had was having the Global Team of Transdev to help get the message out regarding the streetcars. 


Brendan Matthews reported that due to the fact that the St. Charles Streetcars are the oldest in the world, different transit properties ask for the RTA’s assistance to remedy certain problems on fixed guideways.


Brendan Matthews reported that modern streetcars were being built that operate in designated street lanes and those streetcars don’t have as many accidents as the St. Charles Streetcars do.


Commissioner Gardere reported that the RTA should take this opportunity to brief the candidates about the RTA safety issues with the streetcars and asked the candidates to make RTA safety a priority in their new roles. 

Brendan Matthews reported that boardings per hour for the month of June were 21 on bus, 42.35 on rail and 1.8 on paratransit; detours and construction around the City affect boardings.
Brendan Matthews reported that the Scheduling Department was reporting these detours in real time and supervisors were going out to bus stops and the RTA website was also reporting all detours.

Brendan Matthews reported that 69% of all lines experienced detours or service interruptions, 27 service disruptions, including 14 short-term and 11 long-term detours affected service in June.
Brendan Matthews reported that during the month of June On Time Performance was: 
· Bus – 76.3%
· Streetcar -  77.5%
· Paratransit – 87.8%
Brendan Matthews reported that staff was doing everything necessary to stay on time.

MAINTENANCE Highlights and Analysis:
· Total number of in-service mechanical road calls for the month of January were Bus-60, Streetcar-5 and Paratransit-2.
· During the month of November the miles between mechanical failures system-wide were 10698 miles.
CALL CENTER STATISTIC 
· Average Time on Hold:
1 minute and 39 seconds
· Time to Close Complaint: 
3.88  Average days to close  234complaints
· Abandoned Calls: 

10.84%
PARATRANSIT AND ADA REPORT 
Steven Neal reported the following:

· Trips requested = 21,843
· Trips Completed = 16,670
· Total Passengers = 17,513
· Total hours = 11,883
· On-Time Performance 87.80%
· Trips Cancelled = 5,180
· Trips Denied = 0
· Active Clients = 1,200
· No Shows = 862
· Cancelled at the Door =194
· Total No Shows = 1,056
· Advance Cancellations = 1,808
· Same Day Cancellations = 2,844
· Late Cancellations = 2
· User Error Cancellations = 128
· Site Closure Subscription Cancellations = 398
· Total Cancellations = 5,180
· Missed =14
· Missed T = 0
· Total Missed = 14
· Tropical Storm Cindy contributed to a higher cancellation percentage but service was continued without interruption.
· Daily safety announcements continue to be made throughout each day to increase safety awareness.
· Training activities for the Para-Transit Division included Quarterly Safety Meetings held the last week of June.
· All Operators on all modes were very safe during Tropical Storm Cindy 
ADA UPDATES

· The ADA office provided services to 733 individuals this month. Three hundred forty-four (344) ID pictures were taken: 134 ADA/Paratransit, 91 senior, 96 Medicare replacement, and 23 fixed-route reduced fare cards were distributed.  An additional 389 people came in for applications or information.
· The Eligibility section processed 148 ADA applications – approved 123, denied 24 and one application  is being processed or had to be returned to the client or health care professional for more information.  Fixed Route received and processed 28 applications, and 83 ADA requests for applications were mailed.
 
· On fixed route, 92,927 individuals paid the 40 cent reduced fare and 4,207 ADA clients rode free. In addition, 1,937 persons in wheelchairs rode the system and another 7,369 individuals placed their bikes on the bus.
· One commendation and eleven complaints were filed this month through the LISTEN system. There was also one request for information. Major concerns expressed were driver attitude, driver conduct, and seven complaints concerning Mel’s service.
· Thursday, July 20, 2017 Commissioner Roth was holding her annual Hurricane Preparedness Meeting for Seniors and Disabled Individuals and First Responders were invited to attend.
· Council on Aging Senior Profile airs on Cox Cable and deals with Hurricane Preparedness 
 CAPITAL PROJECT UPDATE
STUDY/ANALYSIS PROJECTS:


Martin Pospisil reported that a notice to proceed was issued to GOTECH for the assessment of the Algiers Park and Ride and it should be completed in 4 to 5 weeks.
ENGINEERING PROJECTS (FOR FUTURE CONSTRUCTION)

Martin Pospisil reported that regarding the Carrollton/Claiborne Special Track Replacement (St. Charles Streetcar Line), Infinity Engineering was reviewing the rail packages which should be completed in mid-September.

Martin Pospisil reported that regarding the Riverfront Streetcar Line Special Track Replacement and Tamping, Infinity Engineering was reviewing the rail packages.

Martin Pospisil reported that regarding the Repair of the St. Charles Streetcar Line OCS and the A. Philip Randolph Facility, Infinity Engineering was reviewing the rail packages.

Martin Pospisil reported that regarding the Water Leak Mitigations (A. Philip Randolph and ENO Facilities), CDM Smith was starting to work on the construction documents which should be completed by the end of this year.

Martin Pospisil reported that changes were made to the interior of the Napoleon Facility and staff decided to go with another engineering firm and they should submit their proposal next week.

Martin Pospisil reported that regarding the St. Charles Streetcar Line Downtown Loop Track Pavement Replacement, staff received a proposal from CDM Smith and was disappointed with their proposal so staff decided to approach an On Call Small Business Engineering Firm whose cost was half of CDM Smith’s and staff would bring the necessary paperwork to the Board for approval at the next Board Meeting.


Justin Augustine reported that staff had been working with CDM Smith on various projects and have been very disappointed with their work performance. 

In response to Commissioner Gardere, Justin Augustine reported that staff has tried to work with CDM Smith and the RTA pays good money for production of services and if CDM Smith can’t deliver a satisfactory work product to the RTA,   staff will make a recommendation to the board to stop working with CDM Smith and a Small Businesses On Call Engineering firm will have the opportunity to get the job.
CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS:

Martin Pospisil reported that the Rampart/St. Claude Streetcar Expansion was in the close-out phase and a meeting was held with the contractor and Executive Staff to negotiate the final items. 

Martin Pospisil reported that the stakeholders meeting was held on July 11, 2017 for the Cemeteries Transit Center Streetcar Expansion Project and the meeting went very well.

Martin Pospisil reported that regarding the UPT Bus Canopy Lighting, staff received all the materials and the LED Lights and staff will start installing the lighting this month.
FUTURE PROJECTS UNDER EVALUATION

Martin Pospisil reported that regarding the Expansion of the Streetcar Riverfront on St. Claude from Elysian Fields to Press Street, a contract was executed with HDR.
TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:


Mark Major presented the Ferry Report in accordance with the State Fiscal Year, July 1.


Mark Major reported that Tropical Storm Cindy did not affect the ferry service; the ferry made every trip.

Mark Major reported that the total expenses for the month of June were $565,630.56 and, less fare collected of $148,502.57, resulting in a net billing for the month of $417,127.99.


Mark Major reported that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of June was $305,482.73, less the net billing of $148,502.57 and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $32,190.00; RTA Ferry Grant Revenues were $7,807.00 and, less RTA Grant Expenses, were $9,759.00 which gives a June 2017 balance of $145,787.19 of State subsidy for ferry operations. 


Mark Major reported that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry, the total number of passengers was 32,274 and there were 42 Scooters for a total of 32,316 passengers and, on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry, there were 286 pedestrians and 23,070 vehicles for a total of 23,356 passengers.


Mark Major reported that on the Board Agenda there will be a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the State of Louisiana Department of Transportation and Development Amendment No. 4 that would wipe out the deficit regarding the Ferry Revenue.

Mark Major reported that staff was very close to obtaining the necessary permits from the Corps of Engineers and the Grant Executed. 

Mark Major reported that he wanted to invite the Board Members to take a visit the shipyard to see the vessels during construction. 
MARKETING REPORT:


Justin Augustine reported that the Marketing Department and the Public Information Department were working on Special Projects.

Brendan Matthews showed two videos; one was from CNN/HLN | Travelocity/Host: Bob Van Dillen/June 26, 2017 and the other was from WWL-TV Host: Kevin Belton /July 6, 2017 highlighting our historic St. Charles streetcar with Operator Eli Randolph.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

 Matt Hendrickson stated that RIDE was very supportive of the Cemeteries Transit Center Streetcar Expansion Project and the project would make transportation better for Jefferson and Orleans Parishes.


Matt Hendrickson thanked Chairwoman Wegner for supporting and coordinating the meeting between Jefferson and Orleans Parish Transit.


Chairwoman Wegner stated that the coordination between the two parishes would also assist with new bus service along the corridor where the expansion for Ochsner Hospital was taking place.


Matt Hendrickson stated that the expansion at Ochsner Hospital main facility would create a lot of job opportunities for the riding public and transportation should be coordinated between the two parishes.

Matt Hendrickson stated that he wanted to thank staff for their effects regarding the moving of bus stops and bus shelters.  The conversation took place at the Riders Advisory Committee Meetings and staff was very receptive to the conversation.

Matt Hendrickson stated that regarding a bus stop across from Dillard University at St. Anthony and Gentilly near a Senior Citizen Center, the bus stop was moved and he wanted to thank staff for their quick response.


Brenda Holmes stated that she received the policy and procedures for service animals on the buses and streetcars and if the animals deem to be a threat to the riders the transit system has a right not to permit the animals to board the buses and streetcars and there should be a happy medium between the passengers and the service animals. 


Brenda Holmes stated that along Carrollton there was a nice bench for the passengers and if other stops could get that bench it would be nice.


Brenda Holmes stated that on Elysian Fields and Gentilly it floods and passengers waiting for the bus have to wait under the check cashing place; there are neither benches nor shelters at that location.


Brenda Holmes thanked staff for all their support given to her concerns.

Chairwoman Wegner thanked Brenda Holmes for bringing the public’s concerns to the RTA.


Brenda Holmes thanked the Marketing Department for choosing her for an advertisement for the RTA.

Commissioner Gardner stated that in regard to the service animals, the RTA needs to be careful and provide equitable transit to all passengers.


Justin Augustine reported that that the City of New Orleans was giving the RTA its policy and procedures regarding the installation of bus shelters and benches around the City.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to adjourn the Operations and Administrative Committee Meeting of The meeting ended at 10:20 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 17-102 was approved unanimously.
